
 

Headteacher’s Notes 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
Happy Friday everyone! It’s the last day of January today. January is a month that feels like its many more than 31 
days and is followed by February, the shortest month of the year with only 28 days in 2025. February is not only 
the shortest month, but also a tricky spelling for our children to grasp – if you could work on this with your child it 
would really impress their teachers for the next four weeks! 
 
Last week, our head student team – Oliver, Bethany, Dylan, and Amber – brought the weekly newsletter to life by 
recording a video of its contents and uploading it to our Facebook page. This was a big step for the team and 
they are looking forward to refining and perfecting their performances moving forwards. I am very proud of 
them! 
 
This morning, our Year 3 pupils presented their musical theatre performance in the school hall for parents and 
carers.  The children were incredible as they took the Stone, Bronze and Iron Age learning and presented it in the 
form of role play, songs, dance, poems, and narrative. This is such a vast, complex part of history and the children 
impressed everyone with their interpretation of this important period in history. The children were brave, 
confident and worked as a team. The huge round of applause and the big smiles at the end were well deserved. 
Thank you to parents and carers who were able to attend, it was a pleasure to welcome you into school. 
 
Connections between school and home are vital. Earlier this week, we sent out dates for each year group’s 
‘Parents to School’ dates, times and focus. Details have been sent out on a letter. If you haven’t seen this, please 
check your child’s bag and if you still can’t find it, it was also sent out as an email and it has been uploaded to our 
Facebook page. We look forward to welcoming you into school so we can share our experiences and help you to 
understand how to support your child on their educational journey. 
 
I am delighted to announce that following our recent advertisement for a new parent governor, Chantelle 
Heaton, who has a child in Nursey and a child in Year 4, has secured her well-deserved place on our Governing 
Body. We look forward to working with Chantelle as she supports and challenges us to ensure we make every 
day count for the children of Robins Lane Community Primary School. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend everyone – rest and recharge ready for whatever challenges next week will bring. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Mrs Tomkow 
 
PS Check Facebook for the live version of this newsletter read by our head and deputy head students! 

31st January 2025  



 

      
            This week’s 100% Attendance Hero is: 

 

Attendance 
This week’s class attendance is: 
Reception – 93.9% 
Year 1 – 98% 
Year 2 – 97.1% 
Year 3 – 96.2% 
Year 4 – 94% 
Year 5 – 98.7% 
Year 6 – 95% 
 
 

    Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners 
This week’s certificates were for: 
 

‘Have a positive attitude’  
 

The winners are: 
Nursery – Isabella H  
Reception – Sadie M  
Year 1 – Summer M 
Year 2 – Angel Y 
Year 3 – Logan H 
Year 4 – Riley B 
Year 5 – Parinaz A 
Year 6 – Lewis C 
 

Well done for making our school a better place! 
 
 
        

                    Timetable Rockstars/Numbots 
 

  This week’s stars are: 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

         Class Dojos  
          This week’s winners are: 

 

       WINGS Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 
         

 
                           Spelling Shed Award 

     This week’s stars are: 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   Happy Lunchtime Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 

Suggestion Box 
If there’s anything you’d like us to know, or you have 
any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know 
in the box below. 

 
 

Reception  Ellie S 
Year 1 Robin H  
Year 2 Kaitlyn B  
Year 3 Emanuela M  
Year 4 Lyla S 
Year 5 Abigail W-J 
Year 6 David A 

Nursery  Chloe R 
Reception Alice M 
Year 1 Olivia J 
Year 2 Dean H  
Year 3 Emily C 
Year 4 Willow G 
Year 5 Evan W-R 
Year 6 Samuel W 

Nursery Wynter H  
Reception Lois C 
Year 1 Matilda B 
Year 2 Steven W 
Year 3 Noah G  
Year 4 Theo H 
Year 5 Georgia J 
Year 6 Thomas W  

Year 1 Teddy H 
Year 2 James R M  
Year 3 Edna B  
Year 4 Alec M 
Year 5 Abigail W-J 
Year 6 Logan L  

Joshua H  Matilda B  
Peyton Q Joshua O  

King C  David A 
Peyton Q Ada L  
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